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Report From Agency 

   STATE OF WISCONSIN 

ACCOUNTING EXAMINING BOARD 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

IN THE MATTER OF RULEMAKING : 

PROCEEDINGS BEFORE THE  : REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE 

ACCOUNTING EXAMINING BOARD : CR 21-013   

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

I. THE PROPOSED RULE: 

 The proposed rule, including the analysis and text, is attached. 

 

II. REFERENCE TO APPLICABLE FORMS:  

 N/A 

 

III. FISCAL ESTIMATE AND EIA: 

 The Fiscal Estimate and EIA is attached. 

 

IV. DETAILED STATEMENT EXPLAINING THE BASIS AND PURPOSE OF THE 

PROPOSED RULE, INCLUDING HOW THE PROPOSED RULE ADVANCES 

RELEVANT STATUTORY GOALS OR PURPOSES: 

 The Accounting Examining Board is revising ch. Accy 2 to create s. Accy 2.304 (5).  

This will give the board discretion to extend the 18-month period of credit for Uniform 

CPA Examination sections passed, upon the applicant showing to the Board's satisfaction 

that the inability to pass all sections of the examination within the 18-month period was 

due to circumstances beyond the applicant's control, or for other reasons deemed 

acceptable by the board. 

 

V. SUMMARY OF PUBLIC COMMENTS AND THE BOARD’S RESPONSES, 

EXPLANATION OF MODIFICATIONS TO PROPOSED RULES PROMPTED 

BY PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

 The Accounting Examining Board held a public hearing on March 3, 2021. No public 

comments were received. 

   

VI. RESPONSE TO LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 

. The Clearinghouse had one recommendation concerning the proposed rule: 

 Should the board include additional rule text or a note to the new provision to describe 

the specific manner by which an applicant may show an inability to complete the 

examination within the normal 18-month period? How does the board intend that an 

applicant would apply for such consideration? 

 The Board did not modify the proposed rule in response to the Clearinghouse’s 

recommendation. The application for and approval of extensions will be on a case-by-
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case basis, and the Board does not want to put limitations on the ability to apply for these 

extensions.  

 

VII. REPORT FROM THE SBRRB AND FINAL REGULATORY FLEXIBILITY 

ANALYSIS:  

 N/A 

 

 


